Minutes

Massachusetts Electronic Business Transaction Working Group

June 12, 2013

	Attendee
	Company

	Juliana C. Griffiths, Utility Co-Chair
	National Grid

	Monica Neibert, Supplier Co-Chair
	ESG

	Chrissy DeLoughrey
	ESG

	Mike McSweegan
	NSTAR

	Pyong Bruce Kim
	NSTAR

	Joel Andruski
	Unitil

	Thomas Dougherty
	Ista North America

	Joan Jerz
	National Grid

	Barbara Goubeaud
	EC Infosystems Inc

	Suzanne E. Clark
	Liberty Power

	Alex De La Rosa
	GDF Suez

	Pat Reno
	TransCanada

	Denise Shaw
	TransCanada

	Daryush M. Donyavi
	WMECO

	Jean Paul
	WMECO

	John Warshaw
	Liberty Utilities

	John Wassam
	Provider Power

	Mary Ann Allyn
	Integrys Energy Services

	Kelly Ryan
	Accenture Transaction Management Services

	Steve Pitcher
	Mint Energy


· Update on Purchase of Receivables:  All parties are waiting on the MA DPU for the next step.
· Kim Wall, PPL Solutions, inquired if there are any Utilities considering moving away from the VAN to NAESB EDM.  NSTAR, Unitil and National Grid are using the NAESB EDM.  WMECO will research to determine which Suppliers are using VAN and work with ESG to encourage them to switch to NAESB EDM.
· Tom Dougherty, ista North America Region South – Presentation of the proposed 814C enhancements to communicate account number changes.  This is an opportunity for all parties to comment, then to set a target date for state wide implementation.  
Alex DeLaRosa of GDF Suez provided a background discussion.  Suppliers continue to get accounts that drop for various reasons, i.e. tax issues, name change, an action that effectuates a drop, a new account is created.  The drop impacts the Suppliers greatly – the customer is confused and typically disputes the drop.  The Supplier is caught in the middle of the utility drop and customer expectations.

The 814 Change Control form was developed and resent to all.   Based on instances above, it is a change to the account, it is not a drop nor a seamless move, nor enrollment.  The account number is changing due to multiple reasons - rate code, meter change, change to type of service.  Utilize existing change codes and utilities will send a change, rather than a drop.
It was determined to hold a special meeting on Wednesday, June 19, 2013 for all utilities to report to the EBT Working Group a time frame for their company to implement the 814 Change as written.

· A date for the yearly in-person meeting was discussed.  A tentative date of October 4, 2013 was scheduled.  Jean Paul graciously offered to host at WMECO’s Connecticut Facility:

Western Massachusetts Electric

1985 Blue Hills Avenue Ext. 
Windsor, CT  06095
